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Shire Of Coolgardie  
Free Community Newspaper 

 

Coolgardie 
Dawn Service 

 
Approximately 180 people of all ages gathered for the 6.00am dawn service at the  

Returned Service League Memorial Garden.    
 

The dark Coolgardie morning was awoken to the sound of the haunting music of the Last 
Post played by Charlie Cassis from Kalgoorlie.  The commemorative speech  honoring 
our soldiers  and “In Flanders Fields” poem by Major John McRae was spoken by Willy 

Corcoran, who also played the bag pipes. 
 

Jeremias Wade, Caleb Javapro and Jordan Essau were our Air Cadets who lowered the 
flags as the crowd silently laid the wreaths at the memorial, Mr Corcoran commented that 

“it was especially moving to see the young children who participated”. 
 

Robin Wade addressed the crowd acknowledging and thanking the Papua New Guinea  
Soldiers for their roles during the second world war and presented the Papua New 

Guinea Flag to Robert Javapro from the RSL Coolgardie Sub Branch.     
 

The Sunrise completed the service with a stunning display of mauves, gold and orange  
sending threads of sunlight across the colours and textures of the wreaths and poppies 

that filled the Memorial and its gardens. 
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Kambalda  
Dawn Service 

  
The service got under way at 05:50am with a parade of uniformed Returned Servicemen,  

Volunteer Fire and Rescue members, St Johns and Police officers. The RSL President 
gave an address which embraced the reasons and values of ANZAC Day. This was  

followed by wreath laying and then into the all important flag ceremony which was done 
by the St. John’s members who did a great job.   

 

Tanya Fyfe was really good on her trumpet, bringing that sound of reality to the service 
with the Last Post and Reveille. The Dawn Service concluded with everybody moving 
over to the club for a Gunfire Breakfast and a very welcomed optional cup of ‘spiced’  

coffee or tea.   
 

The service was extremely well supported by approximately 300 community members of  
Kambalda, it was a wonderful effort, particularly from the mining companies who brought 

their workers in by bus. Thank you to those companies.  
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Photos from top: Allan Lindup President of Kambalda RSL; Parade of Returned  
Servicemen; Volunteer Fire and Rescue members, St Johns and Police Officers; Charlie Cassis, 

Willy Corcoran and Robin Wade; Kambalda Horse Riding Association 
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On Wednesday 6 April 2016, the Shire of Coolgardie 

held a Cat Education evening in the Kambalda  
Community Recreation Facility.   

 
Guest speaker Ranger Co-ordinator for the Kalgoorlie – 

Boulder Shire Mr Geoff Copley, came along to the  
evening and spoke about ‘why cats should be  

micro-chipped, sterilised and registered under the  
Cat Act.  

 
With good support from the community on the night the 

feed back received was very positive. 
 

Special thank you to Geoff Copley and the community 
for making the Cat Education evening a success.  

 
For more information on Cats please phone your local 
Ranger, Kevin Caldwell on 0407 479 035 or call in to 

the Kambalda or Coolgardie Public library for  
pamphlets and brochures. 

Shire of Coolgardie 
Cat Education Evening 
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Prayers - Pastor Peter Young 

St Johns Kambalda operating flags Willy Corcoran and Shire President Malcolm Cullen 
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Shine a Light on Road Safety 
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From P8 
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Shire of Coolgardie 

Outdoor Summer Movies 
another successful hit 
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From the desk of the Coolgardie Volunteer Fire and Rescue Captain 
Paul Munro 
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Rambler Advertising 

 

  Business Card: $ 25.00 
  1/4 Page:  $ 45.00 
  1/2 Page:  $ 80.00 
  Full Page:  $130.00 

  
For further information please  

 

email: rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 
 

     or phone:9080 2115 
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Mobile : 0419 965 784 
 
 
 

 
Drive Ways 
Shed Bases 
Sand 
Fill 
Blue Metal 
Yard Clean Up 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ABN 46 064 990 781 
 

Specialists in: 
Financial Advice 

Self Managed Superannuation 
Life and Income Protection Insurance 

Tax Planning and Tax Return Preparation 
Mortgage Finance 

Property Investments 
 

43 Bluebush Rd Kambalda West WA 6442 l Suite 2, 158-160 Egan Street Kalgoorlie 6430 l 11 Hardy St South Perth WA 6151 
PO Box 908 South Perth WA 6951 

Ph – 8 9367 1400 l Fax – 08 6210 1314 l Email – admin@ausminer.com.au 
www.ausminer.com  

 

Jose Zurro and Ryan McNally are Authorised Representatives of Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd 
Ausminer Financial group Pty Ltd is a Corporate Authorised Representative of Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd 

 

Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd  RTA: 24641248 
AFSL233180     

    

Shop 8, Town Square, Kambalda  
Fish & Chips, Burgers, Kebabs, Pizza 

Large selections of hot & cold food 
Takeaway or Dine In - BYO 

Groceries, Small Goods, Fruit & 
Vegetables 

Fresh rolls baked daily! 
DVD’s, gifts, greeting cards 

Newspapers, book exchange, craft 
supplies 

Catering for private functions & birthday 
parties 

EFTPOS facilities 
Credit cards accepted 

mailto:admin@ausminer.com.au�
http://www.ausminer.com�
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAMQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fweeklyups.com%2Ftwitter-revamps-trends-to-explain-why-a-topic-is-popular%2Ftwitter-icon-2-3%2F&ei=r9ssVYGgBsTJmAWugYHAAg&bvm=bv.90790515,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNEBra-I7ZJK--yEyoTuKS_ARX354Q&ust=1429089583135135�
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All enquiries call Clint or Dave 
0448 548 853 
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